CULLEN HARBOUR USER GROUP 
Thursday 6 March 2025 – 18:00 
CULLEN COMMUNITY & RESIDENTIAL CENTRE, SEAFIELD ROAD CULLEN AB56 4AF
Present:  
Cllr Theresa Coull (Chair)

Cllr Donald Gatt 

Cllr Tracy Colyer 



Darren Bremner (Harbourmaster)

Nicola Moss, NM (Head of Env and Comm Services)



Heather Cameron (Community Council)



Margaret Paterson (3HA)



Less Tarr (Neighbourhood Rep)



Kenny Thain (Harbour User)



William Mair (Harbour User)
Apologies:
Karen McGilly, Edwin Flett, Mike Emery, Cllr Marc Macrae
1. Welcome & Introductions

Cllr Coull welcomed everyone to the meeting 

2. Apologies
Apologies were tendered as above. 
3. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were issued, reviewed, and approved. It was however noted that the date of the next meeting was noted incorrectly. NM updated all on the long grass beside the slipway, as it is above the mean high tide line we can remove that grass with no issue. The harbours team will investigate this but, in all likelihood, will have to get the open spaces team to do it.
4. Proposed Fees and Charges 25/26

As per the previous consultation, NM updated all that the prices for next season will go up by 5%. KT asked what boat owners can expect to get for this further increase? NM stated this was just to keep track with the ongoing costs of running the harbour and would not allow for additional works. KT questioned the capital works carried out recently as he felt that it was all just aesthetic and so therefore is of no benefit to the boat owners, only those visiting the harbour. DB stated that the specific bit of concrete he referenced on the north pier was only laid as it was left over from the capital works they were doing at the base of the piers which was structural, this was only ever meant to prevent trips and falls for others walking on the pier.
5. Action Log

After discussion with the planning department, it has become evident that permission has not been granted from Historic Environment Scotland for the several items the harbours team want to get done to improve things such as replace mooring rings and remove the old railway sleepers. The list will be resubmitted and the works completed once permission give.
NM provided an update on the current situation with Selkie. KT stated that the harbour is unusable at present and that Selkie will not be up to the task of carrying out an effective dredge as the sand needs to be taken from the inner basin and not the entrance. Previous dredges in the entrance have been a waste of time as within 2 days to 2 weeks the sand has migrated back into the entrance. NM will look into options for land-based dredging but with the financial implications this will bring it will require a good bit of thought. BM again suggested that any spoil from the inner basin should be taken over to the old pier to the East of the harbour where the town waste used to be disposed, this will prevent the sand moving back into the harbour as quickly. KT and BM stated that under the first few inches of clean sand it gets black very quick, likely from previous harbour operations and seaweed decomposition.
6. Harbourmaster Update
Ladder replacements are ongoing and will continue through the winter. The plan for spring is to focus on getting some painting done. KT again pointed out that this is work for those visiting the harbour again rather than boat owners.
7. User Feedback
KT feels that it is unfair Cullen boat owners are paying the same as the other harbours when there is no hard standing available like in those other harbours. This means they have to pay twice, once for the harbour dues and a second time to store in a yard. DB informed all that they would always be welcome to utilise Findochty or Portknockie hard standing although he does appreciate it may not be quite as convenient. 
BM asked if consideration could again be given to the over 60’s discount to ensure it is fair. Despite being a berth holder since the age of 16, when he turned 60, he was not entitled to the discount due to rule changes a couple of years prior. He feels that to either put it up to actual retirement age or remove the discount from all would be the fairest way forward with this. NM will see how many people still get this discount. Cllr. Gatt feels it should be looked at from an equalities point of view as it could be unfair on some.

8. Health and Safety
Following the recent receipt of a recent MAIB report regarding a local vessel which capsized off the coast of Macduff with the loss of one life, DB covered two of the vital elements from this report. The MCA have been clamping down on vessel stability, in the past people would have just stuck new equipment onto vessels with little thought. However, this has been one of the main causes of capsizing lately. With the newly prescribed training requirements and increased focus on stability during MCA inspections it is hoped this will continue to improve. The other item is lifejackets. The vessel was a single hand operation, and the skipper was in the habit of taking his lifejacket on and off as he came in and out of the wheelhouse, unfortunately he was not wearing it during the incident although we will never know why. This just stresses the importance of always wearing them onboard and ensuring adequate inspections are carried out on them. The service interval should be as a minimum 1 year for commercial and 2 years for leisure. There are many companies who will do lifejacket servicing with Blue Anchor in Fraserburgh the closest commercial inspector and Buccaneer in Macduff the closest for the leisure industry, other companies are available.
9. Project Kraken (Security)
DB encouraged users that if they witness something that they do not think is right call 999/101/crimestoppers, when doing so say that you are reporting a marine incident, and you should be passed to someone with marine knowledge. Anyone not comfortable doing this can contact the Harbour Office and they will report it. 

10. Environmental 
There were no environmental issues to discuss. DB thanked all harbour users for their efforts in us keeping a cleaning coastline and reminded everyone to contact the Harbour Office should they see something they think is not right. 

11. AOB

NM informed all that in the coming days an updated Berthing Policy will be sent out for review and consultation. The changes include firming up the wording so that those who do not pay their berthing fees will lose their berth. People who do not return the forms by the deadline will lose their berth and other smaller variances.
NM asked for it to be noted that Karen McGilly will be retiring at the end of March after over 40 years of service with the council, many of which was within harbours. She will be a big loss to the department.

The chair asked CSS if there was any truth in the rumour that they were giving up the lease of the toilets. MP confirmed that they are not.

The Chair closed the meeting by thanking all for their attendance and contributions.
Date of the next meeting: Thursday 5 June 2025.
